Guidance for those Litter Picking in Daventry

Daventry Council have provided the following additional information (valid up to 1st April 20212):

As you know on 1st April, Daventry District Council will be merging with Northampton Borough Council, South Northamptonshire District Council and Northamptonshire County Council to become West Northamptonshire Unitary Council. This will bring together, in one council, services such as waste regulation and waste collection and will hopefully make it easier to have discussions around a common approach across the region.

Unfortunately, until after 1st April we are not in a position to decide on a unified regional approach. After this time, we can get the heads together that need to be involved in this discussion and come to an agreement on how to support the group best within the remit of what we can deliver.

In the meantime, as far as Daventry's district is concerned, Wombles can still collect bags from the Norse depot, black or purple if they are available. We'd ask ideally that litter collections are pre-planned and waste collection is already booked in. For example, I will be picking litter in my area and it will be available for collection in X location on 14th March. This enables Norse to plan the collection around other work and makes it more likely that waste can be collected promptly. Litter collection can be booked by contacting the customer services team at the Council.

Please bear the following in mind to help the collection crews stay safe and work efficiently:
· In Daventry's district bags can be left next to existing public bins or on the side of the road if there is no bin nearby;
· If this is not possible, Wombles do need to be mindful of where the bags are left for collection as crews must be able to stop and pick up bags safely. Leaving bags on the side of busy highways for example the A43 is not ideal and puts collection crews and other road users at risk;
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Where possible full litter bags should be left in groups of several bags rather than individually spread across a route - this helps crews collect it more quickly;
· Only litter that can be bagged should be collected. Electrical household items, items of furniture, gas cylinders etc. should be reported as fly-tipping and not moved by the Wombles as it may need separate collection crews to be deployed and puts personal safety at risk;
· Waste that may be hazardous such as asbestos should again be left in situ and reported;
· If a Womble sees waste that they suspect has been fly-tipped, please avoid rummaging through the waste as this can affect the collection of evidence by Council officers and the apprehension of offenders - take some pictures if you can and report it;
· A safety reminder - No Womble should be picking up litter on the side of busy road, on traffic islands, climbing down steep embankments, over fences etc. A passion for litter picking is fantastic but not at the risk of personal safety;
· Children and dogs need to be always supervised when on a littler pick;
· Please be remindful of pandemic restrictions and keep up to date with changes through the gov.uk website;

